International Psychotherapy Institute
Steering Committee Meeting Via Zoom Videoconference
Wednesday, February 10, 2021, 12.00pm–1.00pm

Minutes: Patrizia Pallaro

Present:

Caroline Sehon, MD - Director

Anna Innes, Charles Ashbach, Ana Maria Barroso, Norma Caruso,  Jane Garbose, Karen Mohatt, Steve Morris, Patrizia Pallaro, Jim Poulton, Collen Sandor, David Scharff, Suzanne St. John, Carla Trusty-Smith. 
Absent:
Mike Stadter,  Lorrie Peters

AGENDA

· Welcome 
· Minutes of last meeting: January 13, 2021
· Administrator’s report: Anna

· Program Updates


· Caroline
· February Pre-Conference & Weekend: follow-up

· Online Weekends – Autumn, 2021
· Targeted Marketing Strategy
· Alternative to Webinar
· New IPI Partner: Association for Child Psychoanalysis (ACP) 
· Faculty Retreat

· Student Board Rep, process

· Mike
· CAC update, Professional Wills
· Jim

· FDC update, Faculty Associate Position 

· Charles
Council of Affiliates and Local Independent Programs report
DISCUSSION

Minutes of last meeting: 

Minutes of January 13, 2021 meeting were approved.

Administrator’s report

Mark Solms' wknd was very successful. We had 140 people. 115 registrants. It was the biggest wknd in the history of IPI. It ran smoothly, thanks to all working faculty, and of course to the administrator and the website manager assisting faculty and participants during the three days of the conference.  GAM participants needed a lot of help moving from one Zoom room to another.  There were 12 groups extra besides the ongoing programs' ones. It is estimated that 3/4 of attendees were newcomers. The gross revenue is estimated to be around $20,000.00.  
Council of Affiliates and Local Independent Programs report
Charles Ashbach was thanked for his chairmanship in the Council. He will remain on the Committee as a representative of the Philadelphia Psychotherapy Study Center (IPI Philadelphia)
Ana Maria Barroso is the current Chair of the Council. Current challenges discussed are integration of Affiliates' programming with IPI National's offerings as well as Mexico and Panama collaborating on Spanish programs.
Program Updates


Overseas Programs: David Scharff
Programs are doing well and are financially remunerative.  Kelly Seim will replace Pat Hedegard as Chair in the Fall.

Psychodynamic Psychotherapy Program:  Steve Morris

PPP has currently 29 students, all extremely engaged, several from countries other that USA. In order to maintain the international engagement, it is necessary to have at least one virtual conference per cycle.
Infant Observation Program: Karen Mohatt
The Infant Observation Program is suffering from Covid-19 related issues.  The new class had 5 students but 4 dropped out because it is difficult to find mothers who are willing to have an observer in their homes, in-person or even virtually at this time. It was decided to restart the new class next year, hoping that Covid-19 related conditions will no longer be an obstacle.  The 2nd year class has three students, two of whom have the opportunity to follow two new babies along with their siblings whom they had previously observed. 
Psychoanalytic Psychotherapy Consultation Program:  Suzanne St. John

Current enrollment is of 18 students for 12 wks course featuring 2 intensives, one at the beginning and one at the end of the course. The current class ends on Friday, February 19.

Program was revamped last Spring: 
-  title of program has changed from Consultation Program to Psychoanalytic Psychotherapy 
Consultation Program as to reflect the content of advanced analytic theory and 
techniques for psychoanalysts and psychoanalytic psychotherapists providing 
consultations to therapists.

- a Steering Committee has been instituted featuring seven faculty members, five of whom are 
teaching in the program.

- each class includes a didactic lecture, following a group discussion which may include group 
process as well as clinical vignettes provided by faculty and participants.
Child, Couple, and Family Program: Carla Trusty-Smith
The certificate program needs to be revised, as too many students cannot complete the requirement of attending a conference, as they reside in other countries. There is opportunity for the CCF certificate program to expand with the option to attend weekend conferences via Zoom, since many seminar attendees are located worldwide for whom the certificate requirement to attend two weekends is normally cost prohibitive. We strongly suggest at least some weekends be hosted virtually or using a hybrid model. The April 2022 weekend will have a couple and family focus, likely featuring IPI in-house and adjunct faculty associated with CCF. 
The International Institute for Psychoanalytic Training: Colleen Sandor & Sue Cebulko 
There are 6 new students for the new class, 3 students are continuing with their learning, 2 are almost finished, and the rest of the candidates are writing up their cases.

Child Psychotherapy Training Program: Ana Maria Barroso
Six students are finishing their 2nd year.  The Child Immersion Day had many students participating, one GAM group was entirely conducted in Spanish.  This program also has a high enrollment of international students who need to participate in online conferences and need to know the calendar of the offerings ahead of time.
Director's report:  Caroline Sehon
Complementing the Administrator's report, the Director added that, based on the experience of the recent February conference, slides about using the Zoom platform in ways that respects confidentiality and assures better engagement for participants will be prepared for the next conference to be utilized by Friday and Saturday morning session chairs.  Also, a video, featuring diverse students and explaining how GAM groups work for newcomers, is in the works and may be available for our next conference.  More new marketing strategies will be added in the near future. The possibility of having hybrid conferences (in person and virtual) is being considered and will be taken up as a focused discussion at this year’s retreat.

A vote was taken about conducting the November conference online. All agreed. Also, all Summer Institutes will be online. 
Calendar of 2021-2022 conferences:
§  Oct. 1-3, 2021  [Online] Beverly Greene                              

Feminism and Psychoanalysis

 

§  Nov 5-7, 2021 [Online] Arietta Slade                                                                                    

Child-designated weekend: topic TBD with Arietta Slade, Nov 4, 2022

                        Pre-conference day or afternoon session with Arietta Slade

 

§  Feb. 4-6, 2022 Kerry and Jack Novick                                                                          

Child-designated weekend: topic TBD

                        Pre-conference day or afternoon session with the Novicks, Feb 3, 2022

 

§  April 2022, Dates TBD
                        Couple and Family Therapy weekend: Carla and David will discuss theme.

NB: 

Beverly Greene has not yet confirmed that the Oct dates will definitely work for her. 
Arietta Slade has agreed to the Nov dates, but it is unclear if she will work with us 
online. All will be updated when new information is available.
We have a new mail service Mail Chimp which offers many more options for better targeted marketing strategies than the Constant Contact we have been using so far.  All program chairs and program delegates have been asked to think about what it could be said that would make people feel welcomed and encouraged to enroll in their programs. A written short paragraph will be helpful when targeted marketing emails will be sent out to the various groups which have expressed interest in each of our offerings. Deadline to send these 3-4 lines to Caroline and Anna is March 3rd.
 

In addition, when people are perusing our website and click on the “more info” button about any program, that program chair's email will appear, along with more specific information about that program. We have included this feature in the hope that website surfers would have a much more welcoming experience to our institution.

IPI has a new partner: the Association for Child Psychoanalysis (ACP). ACP is an international group which will be helpful to us for recruitment and students' resources.
A recorded webinar, presented as a lecture with a faculty member present who can answer questions or field comments, could appropriately and ethically earn CEs. This new idea will allow us to market our programs far afield to places in different time zones (eg. New Zealand and Australia). 
FDC update: Jim Poulton, Chair

A new Faculty Associate Position (see following) has been created for those graduates who do not meet the full criteria for faculty, for those who do not want to become faculty but desire to be more involved in IPI, and those who want to learn about what it takes to be faculty. Mentor are assigned to each Faculty Associate.  Comments are requested, please send them to Jim.

TO BE CONTINUED AT NEXT MEETING:


· Caroline

· Faculty Retreat

· Student Board Rep, process

· Mike

· CAC update, Professional Wills

Respectfully submitted,

Patrizia Pallaro

Next meeting: March 10, 2021
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